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SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd
Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313
Board Meeting
March 31, 2011
I.
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative by Michael Keith, Chairperson.  





Trustees present: Jean Davis (Chesterfield),
 Nancy Ehrke (Fraser), Amanda Osborne (Ray), Michael Keith (Roseville), Mark Wollenweber (St. Clair Shores), Nancy Todorovich (Sterling Heights)
    
Trustees excused: Ron Black (Shelby), Belinda Shelton-Duggan (Troy), Frank Pasternak          (Warren)

Staff present: Tammy Turgeon, Pat Linsday (Suburban Library Cooperative)
        Guests: Cathy Russ, Director, Troy Public Library

II.          Approval of the Agenda
Motion made by Wollenweber to approve the Agenda, supported by Davis. Motion carried.

III.         Approval of the Minutes
Motion made by Ehrke to approve the February 24, 2011 minutes, supported by Todorovich. Motion carried.
IV.
      Public Participation

No Public Participation
 V.         Member Library Concerns

  


Roseville Public Library is hosting a murder mystery dinner April 15, 2011.
VI. Action Items


A.  Approval of the Bills

     Payment of the bills was approved on a motion by Wollenweber, supported by   

     Todorovich. Motion Carried.
B.   Budget Reports

      Ehrke moved to receive and file the February 2011 Budget Report, 
      supported by Osborne. Motion Carried.
C.   Investment Report/Finance Committee Report

     Wollenweber moved to receive and file the Investment/Finance Committee 
     Report, supported by Todorovich. Motion Carried.
D. Audit
                  Joe Brandenburg, from Buss & Company, will be at the April Board Meeting, 
                  to answer any questions the board may have about last year’s audit. Per the  

                  auditor’s recommendation, Pat Linsday is working on year end journal entries, 
                  then bank transfers between funds and finally the bank reconciliations.  She 

                  will also be updating the procedures manual from MicroFund to QuickBooks.
                  Wollenweber would like the Suburban Library Cooperative to prepare an RFP 
                  for next year’s audit. 
  Wollenweber made a motion to receive and file the Audit Report from Buss &   Company, supported by Osborne. Motion Carried.

E.     Personnel Committee Recommendations
             (a) Wage Adjustments and Freeze
              The current personnel policy is for new hires to receive an evaluation and pay 
              raise after six months. This never happened for the sorter positions, currently 
              staffed by Walt Morgan and Nancy Johnson. The Personnel Committee and 
              the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council recommends the 
              following: Walt Morgan receive a pay increase from 8.50/hour to 9.00/hour   

              for sorting, and a pay rate of $13.00 for night and weekend phone support of 
              the shared system. The second sorter position’s pay rate be increased from 
              $8.00/hour to $8.50/hour. The second sorter’s position, vacated by Meaghan 
              Kott, will be filled by Nancy Johnson when she is here working as a Clerical 
              Assistant. She will also sort on Tuesday’s at the lower pay rate of $8.50/hour. 
              The Personnel Committee and the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory 
    Council also recommends that a wage freeze for all SLC staff. 
    

    Todorovich made a motion to increase Walt Morgan’s pay to $9.00/hour for      

    sorting and $13.00/hour for night and weekend phone support for the shared      
     system and that the second sorters position pay rate be increased to                     

    $8.50/hour effective April 1, 2011, and that a wage freeze go into effect for      
     all SLC staff, supported by Wollenweber. Motion Carried. 
               (b) Personnel Policy Revisions

              The Personnel Committee and the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory 
              Council presented a list of Personnel Policy changes for the board’s 
              approval. Most of the changes involved wording and defined who is eligible 
              for benefits to those who are regularly scheduled 30 hours a week or more. 



    Wollenweber made a motion to set the eligibility for benefits to employees 
              who work 37.5 hours per week, and to grandfather in the existing 
              bookkeeper’s position currently staffed by Pat Linsday, the only SLC 
              employee who is regularly scheduled to work 30 hours per week.  The 

              policies will be reviewed and presented at the April 2011 Board Meeting. 

              Davis seconded the motion. Motion Carried. 
F. Shared Technology Committee Recommendation

         The Shared Technology Committee and the Suburban Library Cooperative 
         Advisory Council recommends the “Edit Collection” report be updated to work 
         with the current version of Symphony at a cost of $1,800. The report was broken 
                 a few releases back and now libraries must manually scan items to make   

                 changes. Ehrke made a motion to update the “Edit Collection” report at a cost of 
                 $1,800, supported by Todorovich. Motion Carried.
G. SLC Non-Resident Card Policy Revision

         The Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council is recommending that the 
         Cooperative continue to sell SLC non-resident library cards at $200 per family, 
         but to not allow the borrowing of materials from outside the Cooperative 
         through MelCat. Current SLC non-resident cardholders will be able to continue 
         borrowing through MelCat until their card expires. A letter will be sent to the 
         current SLC non-resident cardholders explaining the new policy. Tammy will

         send out a new SLC non-resident card policy for staff and a SLC non-resident 
         card FAQ for library patrons. Wollenweber made a motion continue to sell SLC 
         non-resident cards at $200 per family and to restrict the usage of MelCat to all 
         new SLC non-resident cardholders, supported by Davis. Motion Carried.
VII.
    Information Items
A. Director’s Report
(a) Update on Troy Public Library – Cathy Russ
      Cathy Russ presented a handout to the board of frequently asked questions 
      regarding Troy Public Library’s closure. They will stop taking holds on Troy 
      items on Sunday, April 3. May 1, 2011 will be Troy Public Library’s last day  

      open to the public. The staff will start working on closing the library, including          cleaning, weeding the collection and documenting where and how things were           done, if the library reopens. The staff will be officially laid off on July 1, 2011.          The Suburban Library Cooperative will be affected by a decrease in state aid.
       (b) Discussion of geekthelibrary Campaign
             Geekthelibrary is a marketing campaign for libraries through OCLC and the Bill 
             and Melinda Gates Foundation. The program and promotional materials are free. 
             The only request is that libraries commit for a specified amount of time, usually 
            one year. Tammy would like the cooperative to participate as a whole, involving     all the member libraries. The Board was very interested in the project.
  B. Items for the March Agenda
(a) Audit – presentation by Joe Brandenburg, Buss & Company
(b) Personnel Policy Revisions
 VIII.       Next meeting date 

                       The next Board Meeting is on Thursday, April 28, 2011 at 6:30 p.m. at the Suburban               Library Cooperative offices. 
  IX.         Adjournment



       Ehrke moved to adjourn at 7:50 p.m., supported by Wollenweber.  Motion Carried.









Respectfully submitted:








Nancy Todorovich, Secretary
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